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       March 1, 2016 
 
 
Board of Selectmen and Board of Finance 
Town of Hebron 
15 Gilead Street 
Hebron, CT  06248 
 
Dear Members of the Board of Selectmen and Board of Finance: 
 
Pursuant to Section 902 C of the Town Charter, I am pleased to present the Town Manager’s 
proposed budget for FY 2016-2017 totaling $36,629,425.  The expenditure budget increase 
as presented is 0.68 % or $247,624.   
 
The Hebron Board of Education budget as presented is a zero increase due primarily to 
declining enrollment.  The RHAM Board of Education budget, while overall at a 1.63 % 
increase, reflects a lower RHAM levy to Hebron due to the RHAM population shift and 
declining enrollment.  Fixed cost budget drivers in all budgets include contractual agreements 
and commitments. 
 
This budget continues partnerships/programs which are completely offset by revenues.     
The budget also includes initiatives to sustain and improve existing services which will be 
discussed in the Executive Summary. 
 
With uncertain future State revenues, Town Administration believes this is the year for the 
Town of Hebron to take care of much needed and over-due capital expenditures.  This 
budget includes substantial increases to contributions for capital projects without a large tax 
impact. The CIP Committee has recommended a CIP Budget of $1,056,916 reflecting a 
general government contribution to the CIP budget of $828,011 which is a more appropriate 
level of funding.  There are also funding allocations for the Capital Expenditures $5,000 - 
$25,000 category at $78,100 and funding for future revaluations at the level of $50,000 per 
year.    
 
The Town Manager’s recommendation for the contribution for Open Space is $125,000.   
 
The proposed budget also includes a contribution to Debt Management of $84,000.  This is 
the first time in several years the Town has been in a financial position to make such a 
contribution.  It is anticipated the debt management fund will help to level off the tax impact in 
future years when new debt hits the budget; i.e. construction of future Public Works facility.  
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The October 2015 Grand List equals $786,095,920 reflecting an increase of 0.523 %.  When 
factoring in the grand list increase, the proposed mill rate will be split at 36.417 for personal 
property/real estate and 32.00 for motor vehicle.  This will be addressed further in the 
Executive Summary.  We feel this is a responsible budget which the taxpayers of Hebron will 
be able to support, while taking care of some much needed capital improvements. 
 
As you review this budget, please keep in mind that it is a fluid document and numbers will 
change as we go through the next couple of months.  The proposed budget is based on 
information available today, with placeholders for unknown or estimated amounts. 

 
With changes to the Hebron Town Charter there are now mandatory budget advisory 
questions included on the budget referendum ballot.  These include: 

 
1. Is the Town Budget (Excluding Hebron and RHAM Boards of Education Budgets) 

Too High or Too Low? 
 

2. Is the Hebron Board of Education Budget Too High or Too Low? 
 

The Selectmen can also determine if other Advisory Questions are necessary.   
 
Please refer to the Executive Summary which will outline the major expenditure and revenue 
changes and other highlights of the Town Manager’s proposed budget.   
 
I would like to thank the Town Department Heads for their cooperation in preparing their 
Department budgets.  I am grateful for the cooperation of the Superintendents of Schools and 
their staff for providing the education budgets in a timely fashion.   

 
An email address hebronbudget@hebronct.com has been set up to receive public comment 
and input.  Emails received will be forwarded to the Boards of Selectmen, Finance and 
Education.  It is important for public participation early in the budget process.  Public 
participation at all meetings is encouraged.  Budget information and key dates are available 
on the Hebron Website at http://hebronct.com/budget-information 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to present this proposal.  We look forward to a successful 
budget season. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
             

Andrew J. Tierney 
Town Manager 

     
 
cc: Elaine Griffin, Finance Director  
 Carla Pomprowicz, Town Clerk 
 Tim VanTasel, Hebron Superintendent of Schools 
 Robert Siminski, RHAM Superintendent of Schools 
 Erica Bromley, Chairman, Hebron Board of Education 
 Danny Holtsclaw, Chairman, RHAM Board of Education  




























































